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Sun Lakes Homeowners Association 
Cottonwood, Palo Verde Golf Committee Meeting Minutes 

April 6, 2017 
 

Members present:  Cindy Bosch, Daniel Ellis, Jack Hill, Ginger Mays, and Bert Paul.  Steve 
Martz substituted for Nancy Hermanson. 
 
Members absent:  Rita Benfer, Nancy Hermanson, Kathy Skrei, Glenn Martinsen 
 
Board liaisons present:  Bill Greer 
 
Staff present:  Desmond Dakin, Cottonwood Director of Golf, Greg Tokash, Palo Verde 
Head Professional,  and Steve Nolan, General Manager 
 
Staff absent:  Mark Leibfried, Bill Todd 
 
Visitor present: Len Rosali 
 
Call to order and minutes:  The meeting was called to order at 2;01 P.M. by Chairperson 
Cindy Bosch.  The motion to approve minutes from the February, 2017 meeting was made by 
Ginger May with a second by Bert Paul.  The minutes were unanimously approved.   
 
Staff reports: 
 

 Desmond Dakin, Director of Golf at Cottonwood.  Play from clubs and events is strong; 
see list of activities on Attachment I.  Daniel Ellis asked about some sessions of 
vendor club demo days being limited since they are gender specific.  Mr. Dakin 
indicated that vendors have flexibility in clubs being provided, hence having 
opportunities for both men and women despite how the events are titled.   

 

 Greg Tokash, Palo Verde Head Pro.   Play from clubs and events is strong; see list of 
activities on Attachment II.  Mr. Tokash reviewed the Rounds Report (Attachment III), 
which shows a strong level of play.  He asked for clubs to present their 2017-2018 
schedules soon, with a due date of May 1, being agreed.   

 
Daniel Ellis congratulated all of the professionals for their sellouts of upcoming short 
game camps.  It indicates the faith that the golfing community has in the staff 
members.   

 
Unfinished business:   
 
Desmond Dakin reported that no suggestions cards were received.   
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New business:   
 
Cindy Bosch reviewed the Committee's norm of holding no meetings during June, July, and 
August.  There were no objections.  
 
Comments from Committee members:   
 

 Daniel Ellis indicated that he is considering suggestions to bring to the Committee 
regarding the driving range.  He provided examples of poor behavior by golfers that 
risked their safety and were distracting to others.   

 

 Bert Paul suggested that sand traps be considered for revision this summer to ensure 
that entry does not require steps that are too deep.  Cindy Bosch tabled this for Bill  
Todd's return.  

 

 Jack Hill reported that some areas of PV rough are thin, but will grow back given the 
change of weather.   

 

 Ginger Mays requested additional rakes for greenside bunkers on CW's 17th hole, 
since the shortage tends to slow the pace of play.  Cindy Bosch tabled this for Bill 
Todd's return.   

 
Comments from Board liaison:   
 
Bill Greer outlined recent Board actions for the HOA that were of an overall nature, outside of 
golf operations.   
 
Comments from the General Manager:   
 
Steve Nolan outlined recent Board actions for the HOA that were of an overall nature, outside 
of golf operations.   
 
Comments from visitors:   
 
None 
 
Adjournment and next meeting:  Chairperson Cindy Bosch adjourned the meeting at 2:27 
P.M.  The next meeting will be on May 4, 2017 at 2:00 P.M. in the ceramics room.   
 
Respectfully submitted by Daniel Ellis, Secretary  
 
Attachments:   
I.   Cottonwood Pro Shop Report 
II.  Palo Verde Pro Shop Report 
III. Rounds Report  










